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On Tuesday, 15th October, Bryn Celynnog celebrated 
Shwmae Day, perfect opportunity to embrace our           
language and culture. Did we make Shwmae Day a fun 
and “delicious” occasion? We certainly did! The Welsh 
School Council organised a stall selling some of the                                 
tastiest pancakes and cupcakes (a big thank you to our 
Year 11 pupils and other teachers for making the                         
pancakes!). We also gave everyone the chance to win 
three plush dragons by guessing their names.                                    
Congratulations to Hayden Bailey, Megan Sheppard, and 
Angaleena Deepu for their winning guesses!  

The stall proved to be incredibly popular, with all of our 
stock selling out in just minutes. It was also wonderful to 
hear people greeting each other and using other Welsh 
phrases throughout the day. This is something we 
should continue to love and practice as often as                                                   
possible! Overall, it was a day to remember.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Diwrnod Shwmae oedd y dydd Mawrth ‘ma. Cyfle 
perffaith i wneud y mwyaf o’n iaith a diwylliant. 
Chawson ni hwyl a sbri ac amser “blasus” ar y dydd ‘ma? 
Cawson! Fel cyngor ysgol y Gymraeg, cwrddon ni â’n 
gilydd a chreuon stondin yn gwerthu rhai o’r crempogion 
a theisienau fwya blasus (diolch i ddisgyblion blwyddyn 
11 ac athrawon arall am y crempogion!). Hefyd, rhoddon 
ni cyfle i bawb i ennill draig plwsh gan ddyfalu ei henw; 
ennillodd tri person, Hayden Bailey, Megan Sheppard 
and Angaleena Deepu – da iawn pawb. Yn bendant 
profwyd y stondin bod yn boblogaidd iawn, ein cynhyrch 
i gyd yn mynd ar ôl funudau’n unig. Hefyd, roedd yn                    
arbennig i glywed pobl yn dweud “helo” wrth eu gilydd 
tra’n defnyddio’r Gymraeg. Dyma rhywbeth y ddylen ni 
parhau i garu i wneud mor aml â phosib! Ar y cyfan, 
dydd i gofio oedd e.  

Cylchlythr Swyddogol Ysgol Gyfun Bryn Celynnog 

Diwrnod Shwmae  
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Bryn’s Debating Prowess 
As part of preparing for forthcoming competitions with 

the ESU (English Speaking Union), three of Bryn                                            

Celynnog’s Year 10 students recently took part in an            

on-line Novice Debate against Christ College, Brecon        

(7th October).  

Helena Berry-Smith, Sasha Cook and Amy Algren-Carter 

were team proposition debating the motion ‘This House 

believes in legalising physician-assisted suicide.’ This is a 

particularly relevant topic which is currently being                   

debated in parliament and one which is supported by 

Dame Esther Rantzen. 

The team were able to research and prepare some                        

information ahead of the debate but had to respond to 

Points of Interest/Information raised during the                                           

competition, use the skill of rebuttal and try to             

summarise the opposition’s argument. 

Helena introduce the team’s stance on the argument and 

delivered her points well. Sashsa then had to respond to 

what Christ College offered as an opposition to this         

motion with Amy concluding the debate by summarising 

the team’s position in support of legalising                                    

physician-assisted suicide. As always, the students 

worked hard as a team but unfortunately team                                        

opposition won the debate and proceeded to the next 

round. 

Next up for these keen debaters is a public speaking 

competition, again organised by the ESU where they are 

able to choose their topic for a list of suggestions and the 

speaker will be paired with the chair and questioner 

from another school. I am sure they will embrace this 

invaluable experience and represent Bryn Celynnog in 

the best manner possible. 

Pob Lwc! 

 

During the summer, Years 7 and 8 (now Years 8 and 9) took part in a national 

reading challenge called The National Read-Aloud Challenge. Over the six weeks 

summer break, our wonderful pupils were competing with schools, not only 

across Wales, but across the whole of the United Kingdom.  

The competition organisers shortlisted Bryn Celynnog as one of the top schools 

in Wales and we have recently been informed that we have won the regional 

award for Wales.  

This is a testament to the hard work of our wonderful pupils who read an               

astronomical amount over their summer break and they should be                                                        

congratulated for their effort and commitment in achieving this sought-after award. 

In January, two members of staff and the two best performing pupils from the  challenge will have the opportunity 

to participate in an all-expenses paid trip to London to attend an awards ceremony hosted by TV Presenter Claire 

Balding. We cannot wait to share our exciting day with you all. 

Bryn’s on Top 
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Eisteddfod Poem 

The proud and amazing Castle Coch peeks noisily over the A470, 

The old and wrinkly history is long gone, 

As its high towers touch the sky above, 

We all say proudly: We love Wales. 

 

The historic Cwm Colliery, standing tall, vines taking over, 

The rusty pithead lying its head for a 37 year long nap, 

The coal peaks over the once active centre of coal mining in Wales, 

We all say proudly: We love Wales. 

 

Colourful flowers wave at passersby on the bladed grass of the Welsh valleys, 

A flow of red and verdant greens, sleep softly by the sheep, 

Cute cows lying in the hillside, 

We all say proudly: We love Wales. 

 

Exciting beach trips down Barry, waves glee with fun, 

Golden yellow sand smiles when the children dig, 

Flocculent white clouds flow over the head,  smirking with wittiness, 

We all say proudly: We love Wales. 

 

By Evan Pearce, Year 7 

Cylchlythr Swyddogol Ysgol Gyfun Bryn Celynnog 

This fabulously patriotic poem was written by Evan Pearce in Year 7. This was a submission to an                   

Eisteddfod  competition at his primary school where he was awarded the prestigious title of Bard.  

Da iawn, Evan, for this incredible poem! 
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Maths at Cardiff University 

During the summer holidays, I undertook a three-week 
research placement in the Mathematics Department at 
Cardiff University. I developed my own mathematical 
model to describe defects in liquid crystal films and 
wrote an extensive thesis on the topic using LaTeX. I  
applied mathematics from A-level lessons, such as                          
vectors and calculus, while also learning new abstract 
concepts like the 'curl' and 'grad' functions in linear                
algebra, and how they apply to real-world situations. 

This was a once-in-a-lifetime experience: it clarified the 
career path I want to pursue, boosted my confidence in 
using mathematics, and exposed me to mathematical 
fields beyond the A-level syllabus. I would highly                                    
recommend a Nuffield research project to anyone. Not 
only was it enjoyable, but it's proving beneficial now as I 
apply to university, giving me extra-curricular material to 
discuss in my personal statement. 

Written by Fynlay Davies 

Cylchlythr Swyddogol Ysgol Gyfun Bryn Celynnog 
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Cyber Security Competition:  
 
Year 10-12 Students Take on the Challenge! 

During the week beginning 14th October, five teams of students from Years 10 to 12 participated in an exciting 
cyber security competition. This event was organised by the University of South Wales, the University of  the West 
of England, and Cardiff University, and it put our students' problem-solving and technical skills to the test.  

The competition involved tackling 12 challenging tasks, covering a wide range of cyber security topics. From solving 
tricky brain teasers to reverse engineering Python code to crack encryption keys, the students faced a variety of                   
scenarios that tested their knowledge and creativity.  

Each of the five teams, made up of four students,                           
submitted their entries on 18th October, and we are                            
incredibly proud of their hard work and determination. If 
any of our teams make it to the second round, they will 
have the chance to travel to Cardiff University in March 
2025 for the next stage of the competition. 

We will know before Christmas if any of our teams                                  
progress. Good luck to all involved! 
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October 2024 

 

Last month, Year 13 students had the fantastic                             
opportunity to participate in a Law Workshop led by a 
CPS Prosecutor, focusing on evaluating the effectiveness 
of the Crown Prosecution Service.  

This is a key area of the criminal specification for their 
course, and there was no better way to learn about the 
inner workings of the CPS than from a seasoned expert. 
We were fortunate to have the Chief Crown Prosecutor 
join the class, and she immediately engaged the students 
by dividing them into groups. 

 

Each group was assigned a specific research topic, which 
they later presented to the class for discussion.                         
Together, the groups created a timeline of the CPS,    
highlighting its advantages and disadvantages. This                                
collaborative exercise provided valuable material for the 
essays the students had been working on. 

The workshop was highly appreciated, and the students 

are now looking forward to their upcoming trip to Cardiff 

Crown Courts next month to continue their exploration 

of the criminal justice system. 

Year 13 CPS Workshop 

Uniformed Protective Services at 6th Form 

This month, Year 12 and Year 13 students had the exciting                              
opportunity to visit the University of South Wales for a team-
building workshop  connected to the public service industry. The 
workshop forms part of their non-examination assessment for the 
Uniformed Protective Services Course. 

Students were fortunate to participate in an innovative new                        
workshop system called 'Hydra'. In this system, they were grouped 
into teams and placed in technology-enhanced suites, where they 
awaited an online crime scenario involving the police. As video 
links were sent, students had to work together to decide how to 
respond to the situation. 

The interactive whiteboard tables were a big hit,                          

allowing students to visually brainstorm possible                       

strategies that the police could implement. The day was 

a great success, with all students fully engaged and 

thoroughly enjoying the immersive ‘Hydra’ experience. 
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RRS James Cook 
On Friday, 18th October, 18 sixth form students and 
their teachers had a once-in-a-lifetime opportunity to 
tour the RRS James Cook, a royal research ship. They 
learned about various science, technical, and                        
ship-based careers, as well as the career pathways  
associated with scientific missions. We were amazed 
by the sheer size of the ship and the array of scientific 
equipment on board. 

During the tour, we met several crew members and                   
scientists who shared insights into their jobs and the 
career paths that led them there. Their passion and                     
enthusiasm for their work were infectious, leaving us 
inspired to imagine careers that involve traveling the 
world while conducting important scientific research. 

Oceanography, an exciting branch of environmental     
science, tackles some of the major planetary                           

challenges of our time, such as climate change. The 
range of careers within oceanographic research is 
much broader than one might expect. Oceanographers 
studying remote and extreme ocean environments 
may spend weeks at sea collecting data. Mariners,  
engineers, and technicians are essential to the broader 
team that makes these scientific missions possible. 
Career pathways range from cadet training to                                        
apprenticeships in technology and engineering. 

We had an incredible visit and even had the chance to 
see Doctor Who being filmed in Cardiff Bay! 

A big thank you to the Natural Environment Research 
Council (NERC), in partnership with the National 
Oceanography Centre (NOC) and Techniquest Cardiff, 
for organizing the event. 

Cylchlythr Swyddogol Ysgol Gyfun Bryn Celynnog 
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Expressive Arts Events 

We’ve had a fantastic month in the Expressive Arts                
Faculty! We took a trip to Cardiff Museum, where pupils 
learned about the art of the 'selfie' and got to see                          
Vincent Van Gogh’s self-portrait. They also participated 
in a workshop on the history of portraiture and even 
tried their hand at drawing their own self-portraits. 
While we were there, we explored other exhibits,                    
including dinosaurs, fossils, and crystals. All of the pupils 
were outstanding, and the museum staff even                           
complimented them on how well they represented our 
school. Well done to everyone! 

Our Crochet Club has also begun, led by an incredibly 
talented group of Year 8 students. They are teaching 
both staff and students some basic techniques and are 
focusing on creating decorations for the school                         
Christmas tree. If anyone would like to join, please head 
over to the art department on Monday lunchtimes to 
take part! 

Year 7 Drama Club has successfully auditioned for a            
pantomime titled Once Upon a Time and has begun              
rehearsing and learning their lines. It’s fantastic to see so 
many students involved. The pantomime will be                           
performed in December, with more information to                    
follow. 

All music clubs have resumed and are rehearsing for our 
Christmas Carol Service on Wednesday, 11th December. 
It’s lovely to see so many pupils using their break times 
to practise in the department. There’s still time to get 
involved, everyone is welcome! 

Cylchlythr Swyddogol Ysgol Gyfun Bryn Celynnog 
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A Thrilling Adventure: Our Trip to the UK Rock 

Cylchlythr Swyddogol Ysgol Gyfun Bryn Celynnog 

As part of the Pupil Engagement Programme, a group of students   
recently embarked on an exciting adventure to the UK Rock Summit 
Centre. The goal of the trip was to help us build resilience, gain                         
confidence, and enhance our engagement by giving us experiences 
we might not usually have and it definitely delivered! 

At the UK Rock Summit Centre, we had a blast trying rock climbing, 
high ropes, and a variety of other activities that really challenged us. 
And it wasn’t just the students, our teachers joined in on the fun, 
tackling the same challenges. Some of them were much more nervous 
than we expected! It was pretty funny watching them try to stay calm 
while facing their fears (even though they pretended it was no big 
deal!). 

Curtis Farr, shared his thoughts regarding the day: 

"Here are my favourite parts: my friends and I got to 
hang out and try all the climbing stuff together, and it 
actually helped me overcome my fear of heights. But the 
best part? Coming back down with the mechanical                   
lowering system, it made me feel like a superhero! The 
thing I didn’t like? The outdoor course. I kept getting 
stuck and couldn’t figure out how to get back up. When I 
finally did, I forgot I was strapped in and thought I was 
going to fall. But I still went on it twice, which was kind 
of weird, but yeah, those are my highlights from the 
trip!" 

Overall, the trip was a massive success. Not only did we 
get to spend time with friends and laugh at each other’s 
nervous moments, but we also accomplished things we 
never thought we could, which  really helped boost our 
confidence. 

If you missed this trip, don’t worry! There are plenty 
more engagement trips coming up. Be sure to check 
your Microsoft Teams account so you don’t miss out on 
the next adventure! 
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Happy Halloween from HQ 
A variety of activities have been happening at HQ in                          
celebration of Halloween. The building has been                 
transformed with spooky decorations in preparation for 
a Halloween-themed coffee morning with parents, 
scheduled for Friday, 25th October, from 10:00 am to 
11:20 am. Everyone is encouraged to come in costume 
for the occasion! 

The pupils also enjoyed a pumpkin-picking adventure, 

bringing home pumpkins to carve during the half-term 

break in time for Halloween. It's hard to say who had 

more fun, the staff or the children! 

Cylchlythr Swyddogol Ysgol Gyfun Bryn Celynnog 

R2L have been working on some fantastic displays for Halloween. Students who attend the provision have been 
learning lots about the history of Halloween and creating some engaging and informative displays to share this                
information with others. 

Keep up the good work! 

R2L celebrate Halloween 
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Sports News Round Up October 2024  
Year 7  

Netball  
  

  

Football  Bryn Celynnog (B) 1 v 3 Y Pant  
Bryn Celynnog (A) 12 v 0 Ysgol Bro Taff  

Bryn Celynnog 9 v 6 Cwm Rhymni  

Rugby  
  

Bryn Celynnog 21 v 0 Whitchurch   
Bryn Celynnog 20 v 15 Treorchy   
Bryn Celynnog 38 v 7 Llanhari   

Year 8  
  

Netball  
  

Bryn Celynnog (Team 1) 5 v 2 Garth Olwg A   
Bryn Celynnog (Team 2) 11 v 2 Garth Olwg B  

Football  Bryn Celynnog (B) 4 v 3 Y Pant  
Bryn Celynnog (A) 2 vs 4 Porth   

Rugby  Rhydywaun 19 v 46 Bryn Celynnog  
Treorchy 7 v 55 Bryn Celynnog  

Year 9  
  

Netball  
  

Bryn Celynnog (Team 1) 12 v 2 Garth Olwg A 10  
Bryn Celynnog (Team 2) 11 v 2 Garth Olwg B 2  

Bryn Celynnog (Team 1) 13 v Y Pant 15  

Football  
  

Bryn Celynnog 5 v 3 Garth Olwg  
Bryn Celynnog 4 v 1 Tonyrefail  

Football  
  

  

Rugby  
  

Treorchy 19 v 34 Bryn Celynnog  
British Schools Cup Dyffryn Aman 7 v 54   Bryn Celynnog  

Year 10  
  

Netball  
  

Year 10/11 Netball- Bryn Celynnog 30 v Garth Olwg 17  
Year 10/11 Netball- Bryn Celynnog 29- Y Pant 25  

Football  
  

Bryn Celynnog 6-1 Llanhari  
Bryn Celynnog 6- 2 Bro Taf  

Rugby  
  

  

Senior Sports  
  

Football  
  

Year 11 – Bryn Celynnog 4 – 0 Llangynwyd   
Bryn Celynnog 5 –2 Garth Olwg  

Lewis Boys School 2 v 3 Bryn Celynnog  

Rugby  
  

British Schools Cup Year 11 Dyffryn Aman 47 v 21 Bryn Celynnog  

District Representation  
  

Congratulations to the following students for getting into the district and county squads.  
  

Glamorgan Valleys Netball U16 Squad  
  

Chloe Wren, Leah Wren, Poppy Evans, Aimee Massey, Tilly Mertens and Imogen Hurley.  
  

Glamorgan Valleys U14 Squad  
  

Ruby James, Jessica Blowers, Oluchi Onejiukwa, Caitlin Gardiner, Halle Baker, Holly Smith and Katie Thomas.  
  

Pontypridd Schools Rugby Union U16 Squad  
  

Alex Ballinger, Ethan Serra, Evan Baker, Jac Davies, Luke Hibberd, Owen Lewis, Mason Prosser, Dylan Szalkowski and Jack Caudle  
  

RCT Schools U14 Football Squad  Sami Ferjaoui  
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Autumn Term 2024—Afterschool Activities 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday  Thursday  Friday  
Homework Club 
All year groups 

After school: 3.00pm to 

4.00pm 
Dr Barden / Mrs Sturcbecher 

Library 

Homework Club 
All year groups 

After school: 3.00pm to 

4.00pm 
Dr Barden / Mrs Sturcbecher 

Library 

Homework Club 
All year groups 

After school: 3.00pm to 4.00pm 
Dr Barden 

Library 

War Hammer 
All year groups  

After school: 3.00pm to 4.00pm  
Mr D Clifford  
Maths block 

Homework Club 
All year groups 

After school: 3.00pm to 4.00pm 
Mrs Sturcbecher 

Library 

Youth Club  
All year groups  
5.45pm to 8pm 

YEPS 
Youth Wing 

Netball   
Years 7 & 8 

After school: 3.00 pm to 

4.00pm 
Miss B Dyke / Mrs S Bell 

Sports Hall  

DnD Club 
All year groups 

After school: 3:00pm to 

4:00pm  
Miss Atkinson 

H10 

Homework Club 
All year groups 

After school: 3.00pm to 4.00pm 
Dr Barden / Mrs Sturcbecher 

Library 

 

Girls Rugby 
Years 7 - 9 

After school: 3.00 pm to 

4.00pm  
Mrs C Balfry / Mr G Howells 

Meet under the canopy 

Football  
Years 8 & 9 

After school: 3.00 pm to 

4.00pm  
Mr J Waters 

Meet under the canopy 

Gaming Club  
All year groups  

Afterschool: 3:00pm to 4:30pm 
YEPS 

Youth Wing 

DT ‘Catch up’ sessions  
Year 11  

After school: 3.00pm to 4.00pm  
Mr J Williams 

T3 

• •Sporting fixtures often take 

place after school which will be a 

priority over scheduled clubs. 

Updates will appear on X or 

Microsoft Teams and fur-

ther updates are posted 

on @BrynCelynnogPE  • 
•Facebook page available  'Friend 

of Bryn' • •If there are any que-

ries, please speak to the member 

of staff that is running the activi-

ty. 

 

Rugby  
Years 9 

After school: 3.00 pm to 

4.00pm  
Mr S Mines 

Meet under the canopy 

 
Football   
Years 7  

After school: 3.00 pm to 

4.00pm  
Mr S Mines 

Meet under the canopy 

Girls Football  
Years 7 -10 

After school: 3.00 pm to 4.00pm 
Mr G Freeman 

Meet under the canopy 

Netball  
Years 9 & 10 

After school: 3.00 pm to 

4.00pm 
Miss B Dyke / Mrs S Bell 

Sports Hall  

 
Girls Football  

Years 7 -10 
After school: 3.00 pm to 

4.00pm 
Mr L Varrall  

Meet under the canopy 

Rugby 
Years 7  

After school: 3.00 pm to 4.00pm 
Mr J Stock 

Meet under the canopy 

Rugby   
Years 10 

After school: 3.00 pm to 

4.00pm 
Mr G Howells  

Meet under the canopy 

 
Senior Netball  

After school: 3.00 pm to 

4.00pm 
Miss B Dyke / Mrs S Bell 

Sports Hall  

Girls Rugby 
Years 10 

After school: 3.00 pm to 4.00pm  
Mrs C Balfry / Mr G Howells 

Meet under the canopy 

 
Additional  

information:  

 
Matilda Rehearsal Schedule will 

be sent out on the Teams group 

with updates weekly. 
  

Senior Rugby 
After school: 3.00 pm to 

4.00pm 
Mr J Stock 

Meet under the canopy 

Senior Girls Rugby 
After school: 3.00 pm to 4.00pm  

Mrs C Balfry / Mr G Howells 
Meet under the canopy 
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Autumn Term 2024 - Lunch Time Activities 
Monday Tuesday Wednesday  Thursday  Friday  

Well-being Suite 
Available for quiet time.  
Referral needed by SMT/

HOY 

Well-being Suite 
Available for quiet time.  
Referral needed by SMT/

HOY 

Well-being Suite 
Available for quiet time.  

Referral needed by 

SMTHOY 

Well-being Suite 
Available for quiet time.  
Referral needed by SMT/

HOY 

Well-being Suite 
Available for quiet time. 

Referral needed by SMT/

HOY 

Debate/Public-speaking 

Club 
All year groups 

Lunch Time 
Mrs Llewellyn 

E6  

YEPS Lunch Club 
Selected students Year 7 

Lunch time 
YEPS 

Youth Wing 

YEPS Lunch Club 
All year groups 

Lunch Time 
YEPS 

Youth Wing 

Brass & Wind Band 
 String Group 

All year groups having 

lessons 
Lunch Time 

Miss Davies / Miss Evans 

YEPS Lunch Club 
Selected students 

Lunch Time 
YEPS 

Youth Wing 

Guitar Club 
All year groups 

Lunch Time 
Miss Davies 

T6 

Games Club 
Key Stage 3 
Lunch Time 

Miss C Wright  
Well-being Suite  

Keyboard Club 
All year groups 

Lunch Time 
Miss Davies 

T6 

Games Club 
Key Stage 3 
Lunch Time 

Miss C Wright  
Well-being Suite  

Band & Ukulele Group 
All year groups 

Lunch Time 
Miss Davies / Miss Evans 

 

 

 

Choir 
All year groups 

Lunch Time 
Miss Davies / Miss Evans 

T6 

Bryn Writers: Creative 

Writing Club 
All year groups 

Lunch time 
Mrs Williams 

E8 

 
Young Carers Lunch Club 

Selected students 
Lunch Time 

Mrs P Harrison 
Wellbeing Suite 

  
Spanish Club 
Year 7 and 8 
Lunch Time 
Miss Burns 

L1 

 
Year 7 'Showstoppers' 

Drama Club 
Year 7 

Lunch Time 
Miss Evans 

 

Well-being Drop in sessions  

All year groups welcome 
Every Lunch Time 

Mrs T Thomas / School Council  
H11  
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All pupils at Bryn Celynnog have access to the latest Microsoft Office  applications as well 
as other  cloud-based services. Microsoft Office 3612 is your Office in the cloud! It will            
allow you to create,  collaborate, edit, communicate and save school work as well as 
homework on your online space.  

You will be able to access work on a range of devices, including PCs, laptops, tablets and 
smart phones. Microsoft 3612 can be accessed at home, in school or on the go, provided 
you have an internet connection. Students can access their 3612 account with their 
school email via the link on the Bryn Celynnog Home page. Login Web Page 

 

Student email format: 
username@bryncelynnog.org.uk   

Password is the same as the pass-
word used to access the school net-
work.  

For help accessing your 3612 account please select the 
link O3612 Help 

Or contact Mrs K Stock at 
Kate.stock@bryncelynnog.org.uk if you have any             
further queries regarding Office 3612. 

Forms you can use to answer your 
homework quizzes and  receive in-
stant feedback.  Develop surveys 
and quizzes of your own and share 
with your peers and teachers.  

Parental consent is required for 

students to access and use 

3612                       applications. 

Please do not forget to complete, 

sign and hand in a consent form to  

your form tutor or Mrs Stock. 

All students have been invited to a Microsoft Team for each of their subject 
areas. Teams is used primarily as a communication channel but will also 
house learning resources and allow teachers to set assignments and home-
work.  

Cylchlythr Swyddogol Ysgol Gyfun Bryn Celynnog 
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https://www.office.com/
https://bryncelynnog.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/09/Accessing-your-Office-365-Account.pdf
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https://teams.microsoft.com/edustart
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Pupil Accounts 
 

Pupils have been given access to their own 
account, which they will be able to log into 
via a computer/mobile phone app or by 
speaking with their Form  Tutor.  
 
Once a pupil has logged into their account 
they will be able to see their  behaviour 
points and have access to the Reward Store, 
where they can purchase rewards online with 
the positive points they have collected.    

Parent Account 
 

Every child has a unique access code, please use this code to create an account by going to 
the website below: 

https://www.classcharts.com/parent/login 
 

or alternatively you can search your app there to download the ClassCharts app free of 

charge. Once on the ClassCharts website/app we advise that you listen to the short tutorial 

to assist you in logging in. If you have more than one child at Bryn Celynnog you can use the 

plus sign in the top right hand corner with the additional access codes you have received.      

If you have any queries please contact Ms Williams on                                                                          

kathryn.williams@bryncelynnog.org.uk 

Rewards Store 
 

Rewards are an acknowledgement of pupils’ 
hard work and effort both in the classroom 
and around the school. There is a constant 
expectation that all pupils will be praised 
and rewarded. Pupils will be notified when 
they receive positive points by their                  
classroom teacher and can monitor their 
score via the ClassCharts website or App. 
Positive points also link directly to the              
Rewards Store in ClassCharts. Pupils can 
purchase their chosen item from the app 
and collect it in school. The current list of 
available items is listed in the Rewards 
Store.  
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